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Dear Colleague,

I am writing to ask for you to be an original co-sponsor of the “Innocent Supplier
Fairness Act,” which I will soon introduce. You may not know this, but if you own a
business that receives payment for goods and services from a company that then goes
bankrupt you must give back all payments you received in the 90 days before the
bankruptcy filing. The bankrupt company does not have to return your goods or pay for
the services they have used. The bankruptcy code calls these payments “preferences” and
the supplier who received them, a “preference creditor.” The bankruptcy trustee or the
debtor-in-possession will sue you, often in courts outside the state where you or your
business is located, to get back money that you have already earned.

This provision falls most heavily on small businesses. Often a small business will deal
heavily with a large national or international company. When the large company then
enters bankruptcy, the small business is devastated by not only losing an important
customer, but then having to give back a quarter year’s worth of revenue to the
bankruptcy trustee. There are defenses to these actions, but they are very complicated,
and hiring an attorney in another state in order to fight the bankruptcy trustee often costs
as much, or more, than the value of the payments.

This is unjust and wrong. The businessman who has run his business well is treated worse
than the company that was mismanaged into bankruptcy. My bill is strongly supported by
the National Federation of Independent Business (NFIB). Please join me to protect small
businesses from the unfair operation of the bankruptcy code. Please help enact the
“Innocent Supplier Fairness Act’> and co-sponsor this legislation today.

If you would like to be a co-sponsor, please contact: Wayne Warf in my office at 5-5315
or wayne.warf(@mail.house.gov.

Thank you.
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